 GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Thursday 16th December 2004 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mr. T M Crookall (Chairman)


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr. R M Gimbert


Ms. P Hardman


Mr. J E Lightfoot 


Mrs. P Pugh


Mrs. P S Sweeney


Apologies 
Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mr. D J Lace

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr. T J Quayle (Technical Officer)

CHAIRMAN’S
04/354
The Chairman welcomed the Press to the second 

WELCOME

meeting of December and indicated that he had attended the Royal Artillery Service of St. Barbara and the Isle of Man Towns Women’s Guild Christmas Service during December.  



The Chairman welcomed Mr. Malcolm Kelly to the meeting to present the T A Kelly Shield to a resident of the Town who deserved the Shield for services to the community.  Mr. Kelly presented the Shield to Eric Kelly who had been nominated by Mrs. D Quirk.  

MINUTES
04/355
The Minutes of the meeting held on the 18th November 2004 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.

THIRD
04/356
The Third Supplemental Valuation List for Peel, 

SUPPLEMENTAL VALUATION
copies of which had been circulated to members was noted.
PLANNING
04/357
The following planning applications were 

APPLICATIONS

considered for comment:-



PA 04/02425/B Proposed conservatory on rear elevation, 4 Links Close, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.


PA 04/02444/B Alterations and conversion offormer betting shop and office to a café/tea rooms on ground floor and two apartments on upper floors, 41 Michael Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL



PA 04/02481/B Enlargement of rear ground floor window, 12 Close Quane, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/02508/B Conversion of part garage into additional living accommodation and erection of extension over garage, 5 The Links, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

DEVELOPMENT
04/358
Consideration was given to a letter from 

LAND AT BALLATERSON FARM
Heritage Homes Limited requesting that the Commissioners suggest a name for the housing development at Ballaterson.  Heritage Homes Limited had suggested Glenfaba Meadow.  The matter was discussed at some length and it was agreed that further consideration was needed to ensure the name had some strong connection to Peel including the possibility of a Manx name.  At the request of the Chairman it was AGREED that the matter be deferred to the next meeting for a decision.  
HOUSING
04/359
The Town Clerk referred to a letter from 

CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE
Richard Senior, Director of Estates and Housing at the Department of Local Government and the Environment which indicated that a meeting of the Housing Consultative Committee had been arranged for Friday 28th January 2005 at the Villa Marina.  It was AGREED that the Chairman, Mrs. P Pugh as Lead Member for housing, Mrs. Birkett and Town Clerk attend the meeting.

GERMAN CIVIC
04/360
The Town Clerk indicated that the Chairman of 
SERVICE

German Parish Commissioners had invited all members to attend his Civic Sunday Service at St. Johns Methodist Church at 3p.m. on Sunday 9th January 2004   The Chairman indicated that he would attend.
ISLAND AGENDA
04/361
The Town Clerk referred to a letter and

21

pamphlets from Island Agenda 21 which acted as an umbrella group to network and work co-operatively with local and central government on environmental issues.  At the request of the group the Commissioners indicated an expression of interest in its work.  

POPPY APPEAL
04/362
The Town Clerk reported that the Royal British Legion had advised that within the district of Peel the sum of £2,854.06 had been collected for this year’s Poppy Appeal.  NOTED
MICHAEL STREET
04/363
Consideration was given to a letter from Mrs. Hannan requesting that the Christmas lights be left on during the day to brighten up Michael Street during the Christmas period.  AGREED  A request also that the coloured lights be replaced with white lights for future years was considered and the Technical Officer advised that the current light bulbs used in the festoon lighting was no longer available and that consideration would have to be given to replacing the full set of festoon lights.  

YOUTH WORK
04/364
Consideration was given to a letter from Joanne White a Detached Youth Worker employed by the Department of Education to work in Peel on Friday nights.  Ms. White had extended an open invitation to any Commissioners to accompany Youth Workers on their rounds in Peel on any Friday.  NOTED
CHRISTMAS
04/365
The Town Clerk referred to an E-mail from

SHOPPING

Stephanie Young regarding the need to regenerate commercial activity in the centre of Peel at this Christmas period and suggested that the retailers and local shops should change their opening hours to include some late night shopping.  It was suggested that the request to be raised with the Traders at the meeting arranged for the 18th January 2005 in the Philip Christian Centre.  The Commissioners supported the proposal.  
MANX RADIO
04/366
A letter from the presenters at Manx Radio 

CHRISTMAS BROADCAST
thanking the Commissioners for helping to organise the outside broadcast in Peel the previous week was noted.  Manx Radio was proud of its community broadcasts and it was something they would wish to build on in the future doing further shows with local guests and personalities involved in local issues.  If the Commissioners had any suggestions or thoughts for topics for such a broadcast then the presenters wished to be contacted.  NOTED  



This part of the meeting ended at 7.45p.m.
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